
 

 

 Patricia (Patty) Massullo went to Heaven on Tuesday February 
4th at home surrounded by her loving husband and four children.  

Patty was born March 16, 1962, in Brownsville PA, the daughter 
of John and Veronica Dancho, and youngest sister to Anna and 
JoAnn. After graduating high school in 1980, her innate 
compassion led her to nursing school, earning her RN license. 
She continued as a nurse and dermatology tech, working 
alongside and supporting her husband, Ralph.  

Patty married Ralph Massullo on November 8, 1986. Their 
marriage was rooted in the Lord and thus their love lasted her life. She is survived by her 
husband Ralph, their four children, Jeremy and his wife Blair, Alexa, Blake and her husband 
Aaron, and Kelin, along with her five grandchildren who will forever cherish her memory and 
strive to live a Godly life as she did.  

Patty was always giving of her time and resources, helping in small and big ways alike. Her 
genuine thoughtfulness and kindness extended to anyone she came across. She loved 
being with her kids and going on walks with Ralph and the dogs. She loved traveling with her 
friends and family, seeing new places and meeting people throughout the world. Beyond 
travel, she enjoyed tennis and bicycling. Patty volunteered with various organizations 
including Meals on Wheels and Reading Pals, both very close to her heart and always made 
herself available for those in need.  

Patty pointed all things to Jesus. She found peace in His Word, reading the Bible every 
morning and praying with the sunrise. Her strong faith continued to mature throughout her 
life and her life’s mission was to bring Jesus’s light to others and have her children know 
and love the Lord. She succeeded—God chose Patty.  

If you would like to join her family in thanking Jesus for the life He gave us in Patty, memorial 
services will be held Saturday March 1st at 10:15am at Seven Rivers Presbyterian Church 
4221 W. Gulf to Lake Hwy., Lecanto, FL 34461  

In lieu of flowers, the family kindly requests memorial donations be made to Seven Rivers 
Christian School’s new high school project, which would honor Patty’s passion for 
Christian education. Contributions may be made online at www.sevenriverscs.org or by 
mail to SRCS, 4221 W. Gulf to Lake Hwy., Lecanto, FL 34461 


